
JHPO Meeting Minutes  
December 19 2018 

Principal’s Report 
• Scott Buker attended for Don who was not able to attend. 
• He spoke about the schools first lockdown drill while students were changing 

classes.  It went very well and they learned a lot from this drill.  They will continue 
to refine it and will plan to do another. 

• He thanked JHPO for everything they have done so far this year 

Treasurer’s Report     
balance as of December 19th was $17, 630.010   
We only have 1 outstanding bill for the beautification project that is in progress 

Book Fair 
• After talk last meeting about book fair the decision was made to change the date 

of the book fair for next year and the new dates are Sept 30- October 4, 2019 

Used Book Fair 
• Information about he used Book sale will go into the announcements tomorrow 

before school is out for the holiday.  Will also get it on Facebook  

School Beautification 
• Plans are being finalized now and hope to have approval from Mr. Christie and 

Mr. Hosler before Christmas break so it can be done over break before everyone 
comes back from break 

Frosh Fest 
 Jennie sent emails out to the high school groups.  She has 2 commitments        
 already.  She will send out emails again come January to remind those groups   
again. 

HPI Parents Group 
 We discussed the suggestions to help HPI get their parents group underway. We 
discussed them having a structure to their group if we would mentor them.  Cherisse 
has been emailing Scott Best, Principal to get more information on if he would like to 
proceed with this, so far no response.  She will email him again before Christmas to see 
if she can get him to respond. 



Marco’s and Hershey’s night is December 26th 

Panera Night is January 16th- our first restaurant night of the new year 

Mini- Grant Applications  
 Mini Grant applications are due to Mr. Christie by January 15.  We have received 
2 so far with a 3rd one coming.  Discussed the 3 that we have received so far.   Will 
discuss all applications at next meeting. 

Snowball Dance  
 Dance is February 22 from 8-9:30pm   
 It is for 8th grade only 
 Semi Formal attire 
 Flyer will be out in January and will get email out to 8th grade parents 
 Would like to get some nice decorations for this since it is a little more formal  
 set a budget of 300.00 
 would like to get some white lighted trees,  and snow like decorations 
 discussed a Photo Booth if we can find one for a reasonable price for the short   
period of time we would need it.   


